
To whom it may concern,

I’d like to submit my objections for Application Number: DA2020/1233 on several grounds.

The grass proposed for the Bowling Green is surrounded by aged residents’ apartments; some 
of these are on ground level and only a few meters from the proposed public Bowling Green. 
My aging parents reside in these apartments and I believe that there is a safety issue for my 
parents and all the other residents if a Bowling Green were to be constructed. Encouraging 
public access will greatly reduce residents’ security, and as there are many residents that 
reside alone, the security for these residents would be greatly compromised by the number of 
people that would be attracted to the Bowling Green.

In addition, the patch of grass proposed for the Bowling Green is the only green space 
available to the residents. Turning it over to the public at large will bring the green area below 
the required 10 m2 per resident. Furthermore, Harbord Bowling Club, Manly Bowling Club and 
Calabria Bowling Club already exist and are close by and by taking members away from them 
is not serving the community. It also should be noted that there will be increased noise 
pollution from the construction of the Bowling Green, and from the increased numbers of the 
public attracted to the Bowling Green, and this will impact the aging residents quality of life.

To summarise, for the reasons of safety, green space, noise pollution and serving the 
community, I implore you to reject this DA.

Your sincerely,

Danya Maguire

Phone: 0423 537 866
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